From:

Scott, Christy [Christy.Scott@astrazeneca.com]

Sent:

Thursday, May 19, 2005 2:04 PM

To:

Town Council

Cc: Subject: Kumar Neppalli; 'richc@csterling.com'; 'vdonnelly@nc.rr.com'

'No Parking' sign @ 108 Nuttree Lane

To whom it may concernPlease accept this email as a petition to the Chapel Hill Town Council to leave the 'No
Parking' sign @ 108 Nuttree Lane in its current position (approximately 105 feet from the
corner of Nuttree Lane and Brannon Court).

Kumar Neppalli graciously returned my phone call today and explained the situation. As we understand, during the Council meeting the evening of April 25th, the decision was made to move the sign to 75 feet from the corner of Nuttree Lane and Brannon Court, as outlined in a letter received by Nuttree Residents. Unfortunately, once the 'no parking sign' was placed in its current position on April 25th during the day, we residents believed that would be the final position of the no parking sign and assumed it was 75ft. from the corner (again, as outlined in the letter to residents of Nuttree Lane). It was not until yesterday, May 18th, when Jerry from Traffic Engineering remeasured the sign location, did we understand that the current location of the sign is 105 feet.

If the sign is moved to 75ft from the corner, it will not solve the safety issue, as it will not be at the crest of the hill. There is currently a fire hydrant approximately 50 feet from the corner, which should limit parking in this location. When cars are parked 100 feet from the corner, residents south of this position have difficulty seeing around the car to pull out of their driveway, and they can not see children playing at the crest of the hill. Also, we, at 107 Nuttree Lane, have a difficult time exiting our driveway as the cars are directly behind our driveway. If this were a rare or even occassional occurence, residents would not trouble the town council with this matter. However, before the no parking sign was in place, at least one car was parked there on almost a daily basis.

Please place this issue on the next town council agenda, which we understand is May 23rd.

Thank you for your time in what should be a neighborhood matter.

Sincerely, Christy Scott 107 Nuttree Lane Chapel Hill, NC 27516 home: 969-7330 cell: 368-5001

Rich Cappelletti 107 Nuttree Lane Chapel Hill, NC 27516

home: 969-7330 cell: 7308605

Christy S. Scott, PharmD
Product Development Scientist - Symbicort Scientific Affairs AstraZeneca Pharmaceuticals,
LP Chapel Hill, NC
mobile: 919.368.5001